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Dear Kiwanians,

Lois Blythe provided a recap of the 
volunteers for the Pancake Breakfast.

There were 175 volunteers who 
signed in for a total of 570.5 hours.  
There were probably more volunteers 
that weren’t recorded. 

3 from Aldo Leopold School
2 from Kohl’s
26 spouses, children, & friends, 
5 Key Club members
6 from A.D.D.S. (great helpers with 
clean-up)
20+ worked Friday and Saturday
7 new members
30+ did two or more shifts

Wow, is that impressive!  Thank you 
to all that contributed to another 
great fund raiser and community 
event.  Your labors, contributions and 
ticket sales are appreciated and the 
results will benefit the children of our 
community.

If you haven’t heard by now, we’re 
planning a special meeting for July 
19th to honor our Centurions (any 
member who’s combined age and 
years of membership equal 100 or 
more).  We’ll have the meeting at 
the Banquet Room of the Burlington 
Apartments (our meeting place for 
many years through the late 60’s) and 
Tom & Carolyn Seibert are prepar-
ing a special summer menu for our 
meal.  I’ve asked some of our long 
time members from the 60’s to share 
memories from those early years and 
Chuck Siekman is putting together a 
presentation from hundreds of slides 
he took during those years.  Please 
sign up or RSVP to me by the 12th 

so we can give an accurate count for 
lunch.

Centurions are listed below: 

Member		  Join Date
Al Lunning		  9/18/1950
Philip Paule		  2/6/1959
Larry Paule		  2/25/1960
Bud Hart		  11/5/1962
Warren Schultz	 5/4/1967
Tom Cameron		 5/16/1968
Charlie Walsh		 5/16/1968
Dick Weiss		  5/25/1972
Bob Engberg 		  9/6/1973
Rocky Roxlau		  1/15/1976
Ed Larson		  1/20/1977
Ralph Cushman 	 9/8/1983
Jim Baker		  10/16/1986
Richard Goughnour	 1/22/1987
Jim Corder		  2/4/1988
Ben Lundell		  6/4/1996

If your records indicate you should 
be on this list please let Michelle Ran-
dall know to correct the file. 

One last bit of news is to put August 
9th on your calendar for the Kiwanis 
Golf Outing at 1:00 pm.  BGC will 
host us this year at a cost of $27 for 
non BCG members.  Spouses are in-
vited and you can sign up starting at  
the July 12th meeting with a partner.  
Joe Butler will put together the teams 
based on handicaps.  This should be a 
great day for us with the Family Out-
ing to follow that evening at the Bees.

Dennis Wilson, President 2011-2012 
“We make a living by what we get; 
we make a life by what we give.”



What’s better than Christmas?
Christmas in July at Community Field sponsored by Kiwanis 
and the Burlington Bees that’s what.  

The Bee’s have generously donated 400 free general admission tickets which the Salva-
tion Army and Community Action are distributing to families in our community who 
may not have the opportunity to enjoy going to a minor league baseball game.  Kiwanis 
is providing funds so these families can have a picture taken with Santa, create a Spin 
Art picture, and be eligible to win prizes.  Children,12 and under, who bring a canned 
food item to donate to the local food pantry will also be eligible to win prizes.

Santa is coming to Burlington from sunny Florida just to enjoy the evening, throw the 
first pitch, chat with children, and have his picture taken.  Santa’s sleigh is in storage 
for the summer and his reindeer are staying cool at the North Pole but Santa has other 
means of transportation more suitable for summer travels.  Could it be that he will arrive 
in a fiery red Ferrari or maybe a hot rod Harley?  Join us as we celebrate Christmas in 
July.

The Christmas in July committee will need volunteers to take tickets, assist with Spin 
Art, and Santa will need helpers.  Please contact Lois Blythe at 319-753-1647 or 319-750-
3938, if you are available to help from 5:30ish - 9ish p.m.  Call Dara Henneke if you have 
items to donate for prizes at 319-753-0437.

Please join us for a fun family night outing.  It’s a 
great time to develop friendships!! 

 
We have combined the Family Picnic and Sports Day this year!   
Kiwanis will provide your game ticket, sandwich, chips, and a 

drink.  Kids Activities include a Bounce House, Speed Pitch, and 
we will have time for autographs with the players!!

Please show your support and attend 
this fun event…we are hoping for a 

great turnout!!

Christmas 
in July

Saturday, 
July 14

Game Time
6:30 p.m.

Merry 
Christmas 

in July

Kiwanis Family
Outing 

When:

Thursday, August 9th

Where:

Burlington Bees Park

2714 Mt. Pleasant Street

Time:

5:30 PM gates open

6:30 PM game starts

RSVP required,

sign up at meeting



24th Annual Kiwanis Pancake Breakfast
The forecast of 90+ degrees didn’t deter 3,111 
hungry folks from enjoying the pancakes and 
sausage served at the annual pancake breakfast.  
While it will be some time before we will have 
final results from the breakfast, some 175 
volunteers worked over 570 hours setting-
up, cooking, serving, and cleaning-up at the 
event.  As always, members were generous 
in purchasing hogs for the fresh-ground 
sausage, served at the breakfast.  The first ticket 
turn-in after the event was good, and members are encouraged to return their 
ticket packets at the earliest convenience.  Deadline for returning tickets is June 
30th, after which remaining tickets outstanding will be billed to the member.  
Hopefully, all ticket packages will be in before the deadline.

Thanks to all for another great event.  Your work 
selling tickets, working at the event, donating to 
defray expense, assisting in soliciting sponsors, and 
all other support, demonstrates your dedication 
to the youth of this area.  All the fundraisers 
conducted by our club, truly demonstrate the 
real dedication of our members.  Kiwanis is a 
service club, and you have, again, shown your 
commitment to the success of the club’s mission.

The co-chairs of the event, Chip Readinger and 
John Bentler, want to sincerely thank everyone 
for your participation in the project.  We want 
to especially thank our newer members who 
joined in to make this event a continued 
success.  Also, thanks to the many past chairs, 
committee members, area supervisors, and 
long-time breakfast workers, who really make 
the event, happen.  

Programs
Arranged by Sam Larson

July 5 - Tom Sands, Iowa State Representative

July 12 - Tom Broeker, Des Moines County Board of Supervisors

July 19 - Warden, State Penitentiary (Meeting at Burlington Apartments)

Centurian Recognition

July 26 - TBA

Invocations 
Arranged by 
Tom Rexroth

5-Linda Graham Murray

12-Craig Gilchrest

19-TBA

26-Steve Francis

Your Board 
of Directors
Your Board of Direc-
tors approved the 
following funding 
requests at the June 
board meetings:

•  $300 for new bike 
helmets for local chil-
dren under the age of 
10

•  $200 for the youth 
triathlon in July

Submitted by
Michelle Randall,
Vice President
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Kiwanis Meeting
Noon, Comfort Suites

Tom Sands

20

1

Kiwanis Meeting
Noon, Comfort Suites

Program TBA

Kiwanis Meeting 
Noon, Comfort Suites

Tom Broeker

Kiwanis Meeting
Noon, Burlington 

Apartments
Centurian Recognition
Warden, Penitentiary

Board Meeting
12 pm, The Drake


